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The phrase “it takes a village to raise a child” originates from an African 

proverb and conveys the message that it takes many people (“the village”) to 

provide a safe, healthy environment for children, where children are given 

the security they need to develop and flourish, and to be able to realise their 

hopes and dreams. 

We could associate a school to ‘the village’ – with many people who have lots 

of skills, time, patience, and a desire to listen to and work with children to 

provide for all of their needs.   

At the end of the academic year, we offer our thanks to all of our ‘villagers’ - 

our volunteers, who give up their time and share their skills; parents readers, 

secret readers, volunteers supporting trips and residentials, leading 

assemblies, enhancing the curriculum through sharing experiences, walking to 

church, postcard walks, library volunteers. Parents and carers who support 

with sporting events, including at weekends, the parent prayer group and a 

special thank you to the PTFA – who provide for our children in so many ways. 

We thank people who offer before and after school activities and external 

clubs.  Governors who spend many hours ensuring the school continues to have 

clarity of vision and provides quality education and value for money. 

Thank you to parents and grandparents, siblings and relatives, and all of our 

school staff: catering, cleaning, site, office, lunchtime, Foxes, teaching 

assistants and teachers. 

We are all here to provide for the many needs of all of our children, each 

‘villager’ bringing specific talents to enable our children to realise their 

dreams. 

We thank you all. 
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LOVE 
Thomas S (2MS) 

Deanery 

Values 

 

 

Tatum (RHM) 

Suranne (1BM) 

Billy (2R) 

Hollie (5H) 

All pupils in 5MC 

HOPE 

PEACE JOY 

 

FAITH 

 

GRACE 

 

Isla (3OR) 

 

Phase News 

Nursery, Reception & Year 1 

All year groups have been very excited to immerse themselves in learning about 

different countries and getting excited for the Olympics. 

Nursery have learnt about Italy. They have painted flags and made pizzas which 

looked delicious! 

Reception have 'travelled' to China where they have made a stir fry to eat, creating 

the great wall of China with giant construction and making flags. 

Year 1 have been learning about Greece where the Olympics originated from. They 

have completed some mindful activities, writing a fact file and creating a mosaic. 

We hope all the children have a wonderful summer holiday and we look forward to 

seeing them in September. 

Year 2 and 3 Phase 

Year 2 and 3 children have been enjoying Olympic week this week, learning about 

the Olympics and their countries Jamaica and Egypt. 

Years 4, 5 & 6 

It's been a very busy, but fabulously fun final week! We've loved learning about our 

chosen Olympic countries (Mexico, Australia and Japan), trying new sports in PE, 

food tasting and even some Japanese maths! Thank you and well done to Year 6 for 

a wonderful production of Aladdin, you are all superstars!! 

 

 

Amelia (5H) 

Charlotte (6A) 



 

 

Pupil Voice 
 

Saanvi (RHM) – “We have learnt about China. The China flag is red with yellow stars 

and we made a vegetable stir fry. The noodles were yummy!” 

Niamh W (2MS) – “We have had so much fun this week. I have enjoyed everything! We 

played an Olympic quiz in teams. My team was called Rosie Paris! We designed an outfit 

for Usain Bolt and played some really fun games!” 

Maria-elena (3OR) -  "I have enjoyed learning about Ancient Egyptians." 

Evelyn (3OR) - "I have enjoyed making our own desk tidy." 

Jamie (3OR) - "I like our trip to the Balaji temple." 

Austin (5H) – “I have loved getting to explore different parts of Japan. I really liked 

learning about Mount Fuji and making my own volcano.” 

Amaiya (5H) – “I really liked getting to show off my gymnastics to the school. I also 

liked getting to try the different Olympic sports in P.E.” 

Zachary (5MC) – “I’ve really enjoyed learning about Mount Fuji and making a paper 

mache volcano. We’ve also tried different activities like hurdles, badminton and golf. 

My favourite has been the Paris Pursuit where we jumped 300 times to replicate the 

height of the Eiffel Tower.” 

Ria (6A) – “I really loved our trip to Manchester, especially Crystal Maze because we 

got to do different tasks (physical and mental). We watched Aladdin at the theatre. I 

found it very inspiring and it's helped me with our own production.”  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

March of the Elephants 
Proudly presenting Hope Trunkingham – the Deanery elephant in the St Giles March 

of the Elephants 

From 1st July to 8th September, the streets, parks and open spaces of Lichfield, 

Tamworth and Sutton Coldfield will be home to over 60 beautifully designed elephant 

sculptures. 30 large elephant sculptures have been designed by local and national 

artists. Plus, you’ll also be able to admire more than 40 mini members of the herd, 

designed by local schools and community groups. 

Which one will you collect first? Make sure to download the app from the iOS or 

Android store, or the map which you can download from the website! 🗺 

https://buff.ly/3xuz5GA 

 



 

  

Deanery are Given the Gold!!! 
 

 



  

Deanery are Given the Gold!!! 
 

 



 

  

Vacancies at Deanery 
Lunchtime Supervisor Role 

If you would like to be part of a valued team at lunchtime and have a desire to engage 

with and care for children.  Please consider contacting school and discussing the 

opportunity.   

 

 

 
Site Work 

 

Over the summer holidays, there will be an external fence erected along the front of 

the school, in order to provide extra security.   

Access to school in the morning 8:45-8:55 and at collection at the end of the day until 

3:40pm will continue to be through the main school gates at the bottom of the school 

field and through the gates next to Jones’s Wood.  Nursery children will access Little 

Hollies via a gate located at the end of the school path, by Foxes building.  

Entry to the school building outside of normal drop off and collection times, will be via 

a controlled access gate located at the end of the path on Fox Hollies Road.  

 

 

 

New School Year – Teacher Training Days 

 
Just a reminder that Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd September 2024 are Teacher 

Training Days and children are not required to attend. 

Children are expected to be back in school on Wednesday 4th September 2024. 

 



 

 

  

Goodbye… 

 
We wish all of our school leavers, a successful transition to continue their journey in 

education, knowing that they have strong foundations to build upon.  We also say 

farewell to Mrs Walsham, Miss Hall and Miss McNeilage.   

 

 
 

Ties & Water Bottles 

 
Ties, water bottles and spare water bottle lids are available to purchase from the 

school office: 

Ties - £7.50 

Water bottles - £2 

Lids – 50p 

 



 

 

  RNIB Stamps Appeal 

As a school, we would like to support RNIB and collect stamps to make a difference 

to blind and partially sighted people. 

If you receive cards and letters through the post, could you save the stamps and 

send them in to us? We will recycle them and send them on to the RNIB who will 

recycle them into much-needed funds for their services. 

We will have a collection box in the main school entrance or just send your stamps 

in to us in a bag or envelope and we will pop them in the collection box for you

 

New Aspire After School Club – Mini Athletics  
Aspire Active Education are offering a new Mini Athletics Afterschool club on a 

Friday afternoon 3.30pm - 4.30pm starting in September. This will be open to all 

children that will be in Year 1 and Year 2 in September and will cost £42 for Autumn 

Term 1.  

If you would like to sign your child up for Mini Athletics please book and pay via 

Scopay. Places are limited and will be offered on a first come first served basis. You 

will need to collect your child from the KS2 entrance in the staff car park at 4.30pm. 

 Friday Dates for Autumn 1 

13th Sept 2024 

20th Sept 2024 

27th Sept 2024 

4th Oct 2024 

11th Oct 2024 

18th Oct 2024 

25th Oct 2024 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/


 

 

PLEASE SEE INFORMATION 

BELOW FOR LOCAL 

ACTIVITIES  

 

DEANERY DO NOT PROMOTE 

ANY OF THE ACTIVITIES 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 

  

 



  

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 



 

  

 

 

 



 

  

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 



  

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

 



 

  

 

 



 

  

 

 



 

  

 

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  

 



 

 

 



 

  



 

 

  



 

 


